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MONTHS AFTER WATER LEAK,  
REPAIRS AND CHANGES ARE HAPPENING

IN THIS ISSUE
“Are you remodeling?” is a question often 
fielded by library staff, months after a water 
softener malfunction led to an overnight 
water leak, heavily damaging the Rochester 
Public Library.

Now, final repair work is happening in 
spaces throughout the library’s central 
core. In the library’s second-floor reference 
section, damage to hundreds of square feet 
of carpet forced staff to block off that area 
with a temporary wall of shelves and other 
furniture. Sara Patalita, Head of Reference 
Services, says the water damage forced 
many staff to relocate. 

“We shifted staff into other areas, which 
forced us to close off the Computer Lab 
and group meeting spaces,” explains 
Patalita. “But we see an end in sight and 
eagerly wait to ‘get back to a new normal.’” 

The “new normal” will actually be quite 
different, once all the work wraps up in the 
spring. According to Patalita, the forced 
rearrangement of the second floor led to a 
few suprising results.

“Right after the flood, we weren’t sure how 
to reopen the second floor, so we actually 
moved our reference desk to the first floor, 
near the library entrance. When we did that, 
we found out that people liked having access 
to our trained reference staff.”

The increased access to reference 
librarians led to a dramatic increase in the 
number of questions asked by patrons,  
and Patalita says that trend continued after 
the second floor reopened.

“In late October we moved back to the 
second floor, but with the damaged 
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Library staff show the peeling carpet from the second-floor 
Reference area after a September, 2019 water leak.

https://www.rplmn.org/my-rpl/water-leak
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carpet, we had to create a temporary reference desk,” says 
Patalita.

She says in the months that followed, staff realized the 
value of being more accessible to patrons. So in addition to 
new carpet, the second floor will be rearranged, providing 
an updated look and feel to the reference area.

One other change: more public computers.

“The demand on our public computers continues to be high, 
as many people rely on the library as their only source for 
computer access,” says Patalita.

JT Enger Construction is completing the majority of the 

library’s $213,000 repair work, and the library is working 
with the city’s insurance provider to cover those costs.

Library Director Audrey Betcher says that in addition to 
changing the layout of the second floor, other changes will 
also be noticeable. 

“Our original wallpaper and paint was from the early 
1990s, in shades of taupe and beige, but the replacement 
wallpaper and paint will bring in more color,” says Betcher.

The repair work, which is expected to last through the 
spring, can be viewed at www.rplmn.org/waterleak.

NEW STRATEGY?  
WELCOMING ALL TO  
CONNECT AND LEARN. 
A new report from Wilder Research shows that 
Rochester-area residents are interested in being 
welcomed and connected in the community.

In late 2019, the library teamed up with Wilder to 
conduct a series of focus groups and key interviews to 
learn more about community needs. 

Library Director Audrey Betcher says the report was 
key to informing the library’s strategic planning team 
as they developed a new strategic plan. “Wilder’s 
research demonstrates the need for greater community 
engagement, because without the input of local 
residents we can’t provide the best resources to meet 
community needs.”

A committee of community members, library board 
members, and representatives from the Rochester 
Public Library Foundation and Friends of the Library 
all worked alongside staff and facilitators from Wilder 
Research to finalize the plan, which was formally 
adopted in January.

“Our previous strategic plan led to innovative programs 
and services, which led to national recognition,” says 
Betcher, crediting community members for providing 
input in the plan that led to the library’s National Medal 
win in 2018.

The new plan focuses heavily on increasing equity 
within the community and fostering connections. “We 
are excited to see where this new plan takes the library, 
and more importantly, the community,” adds Betcher. 

"Months After Water Leak..." (continued from cover) 

BE A CENSUS TAKER -  
HELP OUR COMMUNITY
What is the Census? As mandated by the U.S. 
Constitution, the census is a once-every-decade count 
of everyone living in the country. 

What can you do to make a difference in our community? 
This year, the answer is easy. You can make a difference 
by participating in the 2020 Census. 

Apply now to be considered for part-time census taker 
positions in Spring 2020. The Census Bureau is recruiting 
to hire about 500,000 temporary workers nationwide to 
help conduct the 2020 Census. 

It’s important for the Census to hire people in every 
community in order to have a complete and accurate 
census. Census data is used in decisions to distribute 
billions in federal funding and to determine our 
representation in Congress and the Legislature. 

The pay rate for Olmsted County is up to $25.00 per hour.  
Census workers are paid for training and work flexible 
hours. Earn extra money and benefit our community. 

More job info and online job application:  

2020Census.gov/jobs 

For the Spanish version of job information and online 
application:  2020Census.gov/es/jobs 

http://www.rplmn.org/waterleak
http://www.rplmn.org
https://www.co.olmsted.mn.us/census2020/Pages/default.aspx
https://www.rplmn.org/my-rpl/about-us/strategic-plans
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ROCHESTER 
READING  
CHAMPION   
CONTINUES  
TO SHINE 
Three years ago, Jannelle 
graduated from the 
library’s Rochester Reading 
Champions (RRC) program. As a second-grader, 
she struggled with reading and spelling when she 
started her one-on-one tutoring sessions.

Students, on average, improve their reading skills by 
2 ½-grade levels upon completion of the program.  
However, Jannelle experienced even greater 
success, increasing her reading level by four grades. 

In January, Jannelle was one of a handful of readers 
at this year’s Dr. Martin Luther King, Jr. Community 
Breakfast at the Mayo Civic Center in Rochester. She 
not only read aloud in front of a packed audience, 
but she also authored the piece that she read, a 
poem titled “Love is the Course of Life.”

Jannelle, Grade 6
LOVE IS THE COURSE OF LIFE

Love is not only the length of life
Love is the course of life

Love is a connection
a course in happiness

Love is a sacrifice
a course in compromise

Love is shared
With yourself

With your family
With your neighbor

Love is found
In kindness

In generosity
In friendliness

Love can be the solution
To self discovery

To rational thinking
To inner peace

Love is not only the breadth of life
Love is the course of life

SPRING  
SEASON  
MEANS SEEDS

BIKES  
COMING 
SOON

8,500+

NEW SEED TYPES FOR 2020

2019 BIKE SHARE STATS

The Seed Library is now 
open, as gardeners across 
the region look forward to the 
upcoming growing season. 
The program launched in 
2019 and Seed Library 
Coordinator, Keri Ostby, says 
it was even more successful 
than she expected. “I knew 
people would be excited 
about the opportunity to have 
access to free seeds, but our 
team didn’t fully realize just 
how popular the program 
would be,” says Ostby.

Thai Green Eggplant
Halbhoher Gruner Krauser 

Kale
Wisconsin Lakes Pepper 

Japanese Giant Red Mustard 
Green

Costata Romanesco Summer 
Squash

San Marzano Tomato

seed packets 
distributed in 2019

16 bikes added to the RPL collection, plus two ebikes
748 checkouts from May-November

418 people used the bikes
744 miles traveled by ebikes alone

Launching later this 
spring is the library’s 
Bike Share program. 
Now heading into its 
third year, the RPL 
Bike Share program 
will resume as soon as 
the weather stays nice. 
“We are shooting for a May launch, as long as Mother Nature 
cooperates,” says Bike Share Coordinator Heather Adamson. 

http://www.rplmn.org
https://www.rplmn.org/services/seed-library
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Over 200 library supporters spent a warm 
February evening laughing, learning, and 
sipping wine at this year’s “Wit, Wisdom, 
& Wine” event.

The premier annual fundraiser featuring 
local speakers raised over $40,000 this 
year, to support library programs and 
services.

In its 19th year, “Wit, Wisdom, & Wine” 
became a more intimate event, as 
many of the spaces typically used were 
unavailable after last fall’s water leak. 
Guests enjoyed presentations among 
stacks of books rather than being in some 
of the typical meeting spaces. 

Thank you to everyone who helped make 
this event such a grand success, including 
our sponsors, donors, attendees, as well 
as the more than 40 volunteers who 
donated their time and talents. We could 
not have done it without you!

WIT, WISDOM  
& WINE FUNDRAISER

Brenda Kardock 
Rochester Public Library  
Foundation, Executive Director

http://www.rplmn.org
https://www.rplmn.org/my-rpl/library-foundation
https://www.rplmn.org/my-rpl/library-foundation/wit-wisdom-wine#ad-image-1
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DONORS FROM OCTOBER 16 - DECEMBER 31, 2019
George & Dorothy Allen
Mrs. Mary A. Amundsen
Dan & Ginny Amundson
Amy Swain Hearing Centers
Michelle Anderson
Nancy J. Anderson
Ms. Catherine Andresen
Associated Bank
Elizabeth J. Atkinson
John & Patty Atkinson
Dr. & Mrs. Greg Aughenbaugh
Louise Bastron
Barbara North Beck
Lynette Beck
Mr. Chris Beckman
Bob & Phyllis Beery
Ellen Behrens
Louis & Janet Behrens
De & Trish Bendtsen
Phyllis & Tony Berman
Audrey Betcher
Madelyn Betcher
Mary Jo Beyerle
Kayla Blunt
Jeffrey & Emily Bond
Aleta Borrud & Jim Findlay
Nancy Brubaker
Mahlon & Marilyn Burbank
Richard & Betty Buri
Shelley Burkhardt
Doug & Sue Butler
Beth Butterfield & Chad 
Isrealson
CAPTRUST

Paul & Margaret Carpenter
Mr. & Mrs. Dirk Christianson
Robert Cline & Patricia Barrier
William & Marcia Cochran
Christopher & Suzanne Colby
Hilarie Conboy
James & Joanna Coon
Casey & Sarah Crane
Jerry & Toni Cunningham
Dr. Jasper & Cynthia Daube
Barbara and David 
Daugherty
Jon & Catherine Davis
Cathe Devos
Adam Dickinson & Sarah 
Stille
Doralee Dubin
Elizabeth DuBord
Dana & Nancy Duffield
Joe & Penny Duffy
Mary Dunlap
Joel & Sandra Dunnette
Mr. & Mrs. David Dykstal
Norman Eberhardt & Anita 
Reichert
P. Edwards
Noel & Gwen Fallarme
Linda Gregory & Mark 
Federspiel
Tim & Cheryl Fedje
Ms. Carol Fitzgerald
Richard & Janet Fitzpatrick
Barbara Flasch
Dave & Carol Foley
Mr. & Mrs. Robert H. Frerker

Robert & Teresa Friedhoff
Jim & Heather Fuelberth
Bruce & Lois Fure
Bruce & Lois Fye
Ognjen & Vladana Gajic
Carol Geerdes
Kirk Gill & Jennie Wilson
Jim & Donna Glaser
Tom & Anne Marie Griffin
Beth Haaland
Wanda Hagquist
Alan & Jolene Hansen
Steven & Susan Hansen
Don & Jean Hanson
Karl & Barbara Hanson
Dr. Mike & Mary Harper
John L. Harrison
Marilyn Harstad
Keith & Carol Hartley
Ms. Rusti Hessig
HGA Architects & Engineers
Daniel Hicks
Hiller Stores Inc
Tim & Kristen Hobday
Harriet Hodgson
Hope Hollasch
Home Federal Savings Bank
Paula Horner
Don & Joan Howland
John & Mary Lou Hunziker
IBM Corporation
Franklin & Linda Iossi
John & Jan Iverson

Debby & Jim Jacobsen
Med & Jackie James
Karen Jensen
Ronald & Marlene Jensen
JM Book Club 
Ms. Mary L. Jurisson
David Just
Nancy Kampmeier
Jennifer Karppinen
Philip & Catherine Karsell
Mary Jo Kasten
Erik & Tara Kaufman
Robert & Sarah Keller
Karen Kilpatrick
Tom Kinter
Diane Klein
Tomoko Kokmen
Mr. & Mrs. Sureshi Kotagal
Shyamala Bhat & Yogish 
Kudva
Beth Lamsam
Lasker Jewelers
Tom & Sherry Lawrence
Travis & Amy Leeser
Dotty & Doug Leimer
Maureen & Wayne Lemens
Scott & Karen Lemke
Ed & Joan Leof
Bev Lewis
Yanyan Li
Steven Link & Lauri Hassinger
Kris & Mark Litzow
Mr. & Mrs. M. William Lower
Emily Lundt

Bob & Gretchen MacCarty
Randolph & Catherine Marks
Char Matti
Stanley & Amy Mayer
Martha McClees
Jean McDowall
Frank & Judy McIlmail
Ms. Barbara McLeod
James & Kathleen McMullin
Mrs. Marjorie Mehring
Curtis & Mary Meier
Lucas & Courtney Meyer
Robert & Ruth Ann Miles
A. Lynn Minett
Minneapolis Foundation
Steve & Tammi Mosing
Ms. Julie A. Murray
National Fleet Graphics
Audrey M. Nelson M.D.
Margaret B. Nelson
Beth M. Nienow
Phillip & Dee Nordquist
Michael & Colleen O'Connell
Tom & Lori Oftedahl
Patrick & Amaria O'Leary
Olmsted Medical Center
Olmsted National Bank
Mark & Jeanne Olson
John & Karen Orbeck
Sung Jo & Eunah Park
Mr. & Mrs. Jeffrey Parker
Sara Patalita
Ron & Sheila Paukert

http://www.rplmn.org
https://www.rplmn.org/my-rpl/library-foundation
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Katherine Jo Payne
Debbie Pearson
Bret & Karen Petersen
Randy Peterson
Brian Pickering & Amelia 
Barwise
Rebecca Pierce
Loran & Judith Pilling
Irvin & Maureen Plitzuweit
Diane & Dean Pollock
Brian & Anne Purrington
Sheila Rainey & Rick 
Chapman
Mr. Michael A. Reed
William M. Reilly
Herbert & Jane Reiman
Wayne & Mary Alice 
Richardson
Dale & Barb Richter

Steve & Marilyn 
Riederer
Jeffrey & Sharon 
Rome
Cindy Russell

Stephanie Saathoff
Dennis & Laurel Scaife
Paul & Margaret Scanlon
John & Susan Schaffner
Ms. Evelyn Schlichting
Andrea Schmidt
Mary & Bill Schmidt
Malea & Chad Schroeder
Ken & Lousette Schultz
ServiceMaster of Rochester
Dr. & Mrs. Alan D. Sessler
Michael & Marilyn Sheehan
Mrs. JoAnn M. Sheldon
Amanda Sikkink
Smith Schafer & Associates 
Ltd
Aynsley M. & Hugh C. Smith
Dr. & Mrs. Ralph E. 

Spiekerman
Jennifer St. Sauver
David Stanich
Chase & Aimalicia Staub
Walter & Dorothy Stobaugh
Kim Norton & Randy Stone
Doris Stowe
Bonita K. Strei
Nobu & Beth Suginaka
Fred & Mary Suhler
Jim Suk
Barb & Dick Sulack
Kathy Sullivan & Mark 
Frederickson
David & Barbara Swart
Doug & Joan Sween
Glenn & Pat Tabor
Tamm Tacinelli
Rodney & Janis Tanner
Stephen & Julie Troutman
Erik Tryggestad
Jan Ulrich

US Bank Corp.
Monica Van Kirk
Mr. & Mrs. Eric Van Norman
Glenn & Ella Vanlaningham
Erik & Dee Voldal
Grant Volkman
Carolyn  Wall
Mark & Mary Ellen Warner
Wendland Utz, Attorneys 
at Law
Chris & Becky Wendland
Barbara Westmoreland
Jayne & Allen Wiese
Kenneth & Martha 
Williamson 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Dorothy Willkomm
David & Joy Winkle
Winona State University
Merl & Twila Winter
Warren & Ginny Wong
Fred Woolman
Christine Wyatt
Mr. Brandon J. Wyman
J. Herman & Marilyn Yates
Gordon Young
Robert Young
Paul Zellweger & Elizabeth 
Stewart
Helen Zimmerman

DONORS FROM  
OCTOBER 16 - DECEMBER 31, 2019 

CONTINUED

IN HONOR

IN MEMORY

APPRECIATION

Mr. D. Mike Miller 
	 in honor of Amy Hamilton for  
	 her help with Genealogy
Maurice & Kaylene Geiger 
	 in honor of Anita Bartel
Gerard & Carolyn Goulet 
	 in honor of Austin & Leah Willis
Ms. Jane Smith 
	 In honor of Jan Ulrich
Judith Wasser 
	 in honor of Janice Ulrich
Ms. Lisa A Lundquist 
	 in honor of Jim Pitcher/  
	 in memory of Lois Gardner & Barb Moulton

Sandra Atkinson 
	 in honor of Joan Atkinson
Tina Liebling & Mark Liebow 
	 in honor of Joseph & Elizabeth Liebow
Kathryn Devine 
	 in honor of Keith & Johanna Berge
Phil & Sue Wheeler 
	 in honor of Sally Williams
Al & Marj Newcomer 
	 in honor of the Bethel Luthern Church  
	 Book Group, Rochester
Brenda Kardock 
	 in honor of the incredibly  
	 talented team at RPL

Anonymous 
	 in honor of the Library Staff
Jane & Mary Eliz Campion 
	 in honor of the staff & volunteers
Gladys Binette 
	 in honor of the T.S. Department
Jonathan Johnson & Alissa Naymark 
	 in honor off all who share their love of  
	 reading with children

Jim & Anne Judisch 
	 in memory of Alice Olson
Lynn Fortney 
	 in memory of Alice Olson
Wayne & Betty Houser 
	 in memory of Alice Olson
Marti & Denny Steffen 
	 in memory of Alice Olson
Mary V. Sheridan 
	 in memory of Alice Olson
Evelyn Sweasy 
	 in memory of Alice Olson
Diana Post 
	 in memory of Alice Olson
Joan Elkins 
	 in memory of Alice Olson

Agnes Larson 
	 in memory of Alice Olson
Kevin Praska 
	 in memory of Alice Praska
Sandra Weissler 
	 in memory of Arnold M. Weissler
Ms. Jacque Sourkes 
	 in memory of Barbara Kermisch
Mr. & Mrs. Philip J. Oliveto 
	 in memory of Beatrice Lanning
Kerwin & Doris Englehart 
	 in memory of Dennis Johnson
Ms. Jacque Sourkes 
	 in memory of Dr. Arnold Weissler
John & Kathleen Mazur 
	 in memory of Francina Wilson

Ms. Jacque Sourkes 
	 in memory of Jon Tollefson
Ms. Cindy Johnson 
	 in memory of Louise Gorman
Ms. Brenda Ingalls Hanson 
	 in memory of  Matthew Hanson  
	 & Rodney Hanson
Bruce & Paulette Teigen 
	 in memory of Paul Sohm,  
	 Van Winkle, Charles Pagenhart
Barb Huus 
	 in memory of Peter Huus
Ms. Elva L. McFarlin 
	 in memory of Robert McFarlin
Sandy Tschida 
	 in memory of Tony Tschida, Sr.

Amelia Stobaugh 
	 in appreciation of Challis L. Schultz
Aileen Williams 
	 in appreciation of Grace Glover
Ms. Jacque Sourkes 
	 In celebration of Wayne &  
	 Paulette Wojahn 50th Anniversary

http://www.rplmn.org
https://www.rplmn.org/my-rpl/library-foundation
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Over 70 Friends' members attended 
the 2020 Annual Meeting Luncheon in 
January to conduct the organization's 
yearly business and provide a recap of 
2019 highlights.

Some key facts and figures:

•	 Friends' members reviewed and  
	 donated $185,303 worth of  
	 materials which were added to  
	 the library’s collection or local  
	 mini-libraries

•	 The Friends' Book Store sold  
	 thousands of books and other items  
	 which provided $75,000 to  
	 support library programs and  
	 services in 2019 and 2020

•	 Friends' Board Officers were  
	 nominated and approved: John  
	 Hunziker-President, Lou Wagner-  
	 Vice President, Joyce Wenz- 
	 Secretary, and Phillip Nordquist-  
	 Treasurer

Guest speaker Al Dollerschell also 
shared his collection of figurines and 
the stories behind them. Dollerschell 
picked up the items at various locations 
from around the world over the course 
of several years.

When Michael Jones was awarded the first-ever Friends' Scholarship, he said he loved 
the work RPL does for the community, especially work to support LGBTQIA youth. One 
year later, Jones is continuing his employment at RPL, attending school at Rochester 
Community and Technical College (RCTC), and also volunteering with Rochester Pride.

“Before I received the Friends' Scholarship, I was genuinely worried that I would have to 
take a semester off to save up the money for my classes. Because of the award, I was 
able to keep on track with my program. I'll be graduating in June, and that wouldn't 
have been possible without the generosity of the Friends. I'm incredibly grateful."

The scholarship program continues to make an impact. This year the program will 
once again award a $1,000 scholarship to any current part-time library employee.

Says Friends' Board President John Hunziker, “The scholarship program allows us to 
understand how the library impacts the lives of young people in our community, and 
also supports the education of a community member.”

ANNUAL MEETING 
HIGHLIGHTS

SCHOLARSHIP MAKES IMPACT;  
PROGRAM RETURNS

FRIENDS’ BOOK 
STORE HOURS

WINTERFEST 
BOOK SALE 

MONDAY 10AM-7PM
TUESDAY 10AM-4PM
WEDNESDAY 10AM-7PM
THURSDAY 10AM-7PM
FRIDAY 10AM-4PM
SATURDAY 10AM-1PM
SUNDAY 1:30-4:30PM

Even with a powerful 
snowstorm, the Winterfest 
Book Sale was a resounding 
success! The Friends of the 
Library made $6,967.57 in 
the February sale, making it 
the second-highest-grossing 
Winterfest sale of the last 
five years.

Missed this fabulous event? 
Mark your calendars for the 
four-day Rochesterfest Sale: 
June 22-June 25.

https://www.rplmn.org/my-rpl/friends-of-the-library
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DONATIONS BY THE SCOOP
The Rochester Public Library Foundation (RPLF) is teaming up with  
Cold Stone Creamery this April to dish up donations for the library!

A portion of the April sales from all three Rochester Cold Stone locations  
will be donated to the Foundation.

Want to do your part? Have a scoop at Cold Stone during the month of  
April and know that you’ve treated the library  

to some great support!

The library now has a collection of 
board games available for checkout.

The games checkout for 2 weeks 
with your RPL library card and the 
selection is great.

In all there are 44 titles, including:

Catan: Trade, Build, Settle 
Telestrations 
Sushi Go! 
Wingspan 
and more!

IT'S ALL FUN  
AND GAMES

http://www.rplmn.org
http://www.rplmn.org
mailto:klemke@rplmn.org

